                                                             MINUTES  

From the Meeting on 25th December 2006

in the premises of the Republic Hydrometeorological Service,

Belgrade, Kneza Viseslava 66

On the basis of the donation contract with the European Agency for Integration No. 04SER01/11061-fl/06 of 15 May 2006, and pursuant to the carrying out of the project Adjustment of the System for Environment Monitoring and Flood Prevention in Vojvodina, international tender for the purchase of hydrological equipment and instruments for registration, archiving and remote data transmission was carried out in the premises of the RHMS of Serbia on 21 December 2006 and 25 December 2006. 

On 21 December 2006, beginning at 10.00h, the Commission comprised of:  

1. dr Dušan Prodanović           

2. Tanja Barbić

3. mr Svetomir Mijović

in the presence of observers from the Ministry for Foreign Economic Relations, Ms. Orsolya Szecsenyi and Mr. Dragan Popovic, Mr. Slavimir Stevanovic, Manager of the Project-Chairperson and Ms. Branislava Ilic, Secretary, stated the following:

The object of public tender -goods: Hydrological equipment and instruments for registering, archiving and remote sensing of data.

Public tender was published on 18 November 2006 in daily newspaper “Danas” and on web-site of RHMSS.

Three (3) bidders applied to the tender:

SEBA HYDROMETRIE - GERMANY

PANNON-CHEM - SERBIA

OTT MESSTECHNIK - GERMANY

All received bids were accepted for administrative evaluation.

At 11.00h evaluation of tenders started.

Bidder PANNON-CHEM  offered the equipment which had not been made in EU, thus this bid was not taken for further evaluation.

In the bid of OTT MESSTECHNIK GmbH &Co. KG, an arithmetical error was noticed in the sum of bid price of 6 Euros, so the correction was made.

Decision was made to contact SEBA HYDROMETRIE in order to request from them clarifications with reference to their technical offer, Item 1.9 (4.11) and Item 1.14 (4.16). The bidder delivered clarification on 22nd December 2006 as per request.

On 25th December 2006 at 8.30 h, the Commission held a second meeting and at the beginning of the meeting, the Commission analyzed and accepted bid from SEBA HYDROMETRIE bearing in mind all the conditions from the tender, and in accordance with the criterion for choosing, the Commission decided that the bid from SEBA was the most favourable one.

The meeting ended at 10.00 h 
Belgrade, 25 December 2006                                                     

                     mr Slavimir Stevanović

                           Branislava Ilić

                    dr Dušan Prodanović      

                                                                                                    Tanja Barbić

                                                                                             mr Svetomir Mijović

The Minutes were prepared by Ms.Branislava Ilić.

 Annex: Letter for bidder SEBA HYDROMETRIE and their answer 
